

December 14, 2018

www.922church.com (920) 739-2009

Dear Parents,

delayed.

GOD'S WORD FOR THE WEEK—Matthew 1:21 She will give birth to a son, and you are to give him the name Jesus, because he will save his people from their sins.

SCHOOL CLOSING AND DELAY **INFORMATION**—If it becomes necessary to close school and our early childhood center because of bad weather or any other emergency, notice will be given to WFRV Channel 5, NBC Channel 26, and WBAY Channel 2. Parents who signed up for a cell phone text alert at the beginning of the school year will be sent a text if school is closed or delayed. Since some cell phone carriers do not allow these texts to be received, all parents will also receive an email alert if school is closed or delayed. School closings or delays are posted on our school website. Any time St. Peter Lutheran School is closed or delayed because of bad weather, our early childhood center is also closed or delayed. Any time FREEDOM SCHOOL DISTRICT is closed or delayed because of bad weather, we are closed or

SECOND QUARTER MID-QUARTER GRADES for 3<sup>rd</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> Grade Students have been posted on School Speak.

NO HOT LUNCH WILL BE SERVED AT ST. PETER ON DECEMBER 19 DUE TO CHRISTMAS SERVICE PRACTICE AT FVL.

**HOT LUNCH** will NOT be served on Friday, December 21.

#### CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS SERVICE

INFORMATION—We are looking forward to seeing you at our children's Christmas Service that will be held at Fox Valley Lutheran High School in the auditorium on Wednesday, December 19 at 6:30 p.m. Here are a few reminders for the evening:

- Entrance: We ask that you use the commons entrance. The commons entrance is located near the football field. When you enter FVL, the auditorium will be on your left.
- Parking: Please use the commons parking lot
- The Auditorium Doors will be open at 5:15 p.m.
- Pre-Service Music: Students of St. Peter Lutheran School will be playing pre-service music starting at 5:25 p.m. Families are encouraged to find a seat in the auditorium and enjoy the pre-service music.
- 3K-4K Parents: Please bring your child to the FVL Commons by 6:20 p.m. We ask that you have your child use the bathroom before they come to the commons.

  Bathrooms are located near the gym entrance. After the 3K and 4K children are finished with their song and recitation, the teachers will lead the children back to the commons. 3K and 4K parents can pick up their child in the commons.
- 5K-8<sup>th</sup> Parents: At 6:25 p.m. the children will be asked to come up to the stage and take their seats. Our service will start at 6:30 p.m. Parents, please have your child use the restroom prior to the service. Parents, I ask that you do not leave your child unattended in the commons or auditorium prior to the service.

CHRISTMAS BREAK will begin for 5K-8<sup>th</sup> grade students on Friday, December 21 at 12:10 p.m. School will resume on Thursday, January 3.

OUR EARLY CHILDHOOD MINISTRY

CENTER will be open until 5:30 p.m. on Friday, December 21. The Early Childhood Ministry Center will be closed for Christmas break (December 24 - January 2). The center will reopen on Thursday, January 3.

THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT AT CULVER'S SCOOPIE NIGHT—St. Peter families, we received a \$388 check from Culver's from our November Scoopie night. Thank you for coming out to Culver's and supporting our school!

HOME BASKETBALL—Tonight the Comets take the home floor against St. Mark, Green Bay. Game times are as follows: GB 4:15, GA 5:15, BB 6:15, and BA 7:15.

# CHRISTMAS WORSHIP SERVICES AT ST. PETER AND THE CORE—

- Christmas Eve Worship Services at St. Peter—11 a.m., 1 p.m., 3 p.m., and 5 p.m.
- Christmas Eve Worship Services at The CORE—4 p.m. and 6 p.m.
- Christmas Day Worship at St. Peter—9 a.m.

SPORTS PROOF PICTURE ORDER FORMS
FOR 5<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> GRADE BASKETBALL TEAMS
AND B-TEAM CHEERLEADING were sent
home on December 11<sup>th</sup>. If you are interested
in ordering sports pictures of your student(s),
please complete the order form and return the
order form(s) and payment (checks made
payable to Harmann Studios) to the school
office by Tuesday, December 18th, as shown
on the form. (Girls A-team cheerleading did
NOT have their pictures taken yet, but will
have their pictures taken with their new
uniforms on Friday, January 11th, to be able to
order pictures after that time.)

CHEESE PIZZAS FOR SALE—On Saturday, November 17th, school families made pizzas for our fall school pizza fundraiser. We have 10 extra pizzas (cheese only) available for people to purchase at \$6 each or 3 for \$17. These 12-inch pizzas have been frozen and are approximately 25 oz. each. We also have a limited amount of frozen pepperoni and sausage that we can also send home with you in a separate bag to add to your cheese pizza if you would like. If you are interested in buying one or some of these extra pizzas, please call or stop by the office to purchase them.

PAPER RECYCLING FUNDRAISER—St. Peter Lutheran School is having a paper recycling fundraiser from Wednesday, December 26<sup>th</sup> through Tuesday, <u>January 1<sup>st</sup></u> (please note the change of the ending date). We will be collecting any paper and non-wax coated paper and cardboard (gift wrapping paper is not accepted). We receive \$100 per ton of paper. Proceeds from the paper drive will benefit our school. A dumpster will be located next to the 1910 Center (old school across the road) during this timeframe. Thank you for saving your paper and cardboard for this upcoming fundraiser.

SCRIP NEWS—Scrip is a great option for Christmas gifts! Get your orders placed by MONDAY, DECEMBER 17 BY NOON to promise delivery before Christmas. We are still able to order most of the smaller denomination cards. If there are any backorders next week, they will be available for pick up Friday, December 21 (morning only) or on Sunday, December 23. After that, Scrip will be sold again on Sunday, December 30 and then will resume regular selling times on Friday, January 4, before and after school. New Scrip news for St. Peter, Olive Garden cards can also be used at Cheddar's Scratch Kitchen restaurant.

FOXES SUMMER BASEBALL—Registration is now open for the 2019 Jr. Foxes Baseball season for boys ages 13-18 (Grades 7-12). The season runs from the end of April to the third week of July. The teams play in the FVYBL league with other local schools. Registration is open until March 8, 2019. The cost is \$145, plus \$15.75 to purchase a new hat. (If your athlete already has a hat, he does not need to purchase a new one). More info can be found at <a href="http://fvlschools.org/about/youth-sports/foxes-summer-baseball">http://fvlschools.org/about/youth-sports/foxes-summer-baseball</a> or by contacting Dennis Plaster at 920-851-7048 or dplaster88@gmail.com.

YMCA 18-19 SCHOOL YEAR AFTER-CARE—

Did you know the Apple Creek YMCA provides care for students on select days when St. Peter school has either a half-day or full-day off of school? Children do <u>not</u> have to be in our regular after-school program to participate. Upcoming dates offered for this program are:

- Friday, Jan. 25 (full day)
- Thursday, Feb. 14 (afternoon)
- Friday, Feb. 15 (full day)
- Monday, Feb. 18 (full day)
- Monday, April 22 (full day)
- Friday, May 3 (afternoon)

On December 1<sup>st</sup>, registration was opened for the half and full days off in January and February 2019. For information on this program, more details are found on our school website on the News & Resources page, under Documents. If you have any questions, please contact Amie Olsen, Child Care Services Director at the Apple Creek YMCA at aolsen@ymcafoxcites.org.

HOT LUNCH AND MILK TICKETS—Hot lunch tickets are sold in the school office. Students can purchase hot lunch and milk tickets in the mornings from 7:35 to 7:50 a.m. Parents can purchase hot lunch or milk tickets at any time in the school office. The 2018-19 hot lunch prices are \$2.90 per lunch for 3K & 4K, and \$3.20 per lunch for 5K-8<sup>th</sup> grade. Milk

tickets are 25 cents each. Tickets are sold in multiples of 5, and hot lunch tickets include a milk. Please have the student's name written on the back of these tickets, and also circle the Entrée number choice on the hot lunch ticket, so we know what your child is planning to eat when we take our lunch count in the morning. Parents, please make sure that your child always has a hot lunch ticket or a cold lunch packed every day.

In Christ, Mr. Punzel

#### Calendar of Events

### Friday, Decmeber 14

Mid-Quarter Grades for 3<sup>rd</sup> - 8<sup>th</sup> grade students posted on School Speak

Home Basketball vs. St. Mark, Green Bay— GB 4:15; GA 5:15; BB 6:15; BA 7:15

#### Sunday, December 16

Bible Discovery Christmas Service—10:30 a.m.

#### Wednesday, December 19

NO HOT LUNCH SERVED AT ST. PETER LUTHERAN SCHOOL TODAY

Children's Christmas Service practice at FVL at 12:15 p.m.

Children's Christmas Service at FVL at 6:30 p.m. (Pre-service music begins at 5:25 p.m.)

## <u>Thursday</u>, <u>December 20</u>

Chapel—8:30 a.m.

#### Friday, Decmeber 21

5K-8<sup>th</sup> Grade Early Dismissal—12:10 p.m.

Early Childhood Ministry Center open until 5:30 pm

# December 22 - Wednesday, January 2

Christmas Break—No School for 3K-8<sup>th</sup> Grades

## Thursday, January 3

School Resumes for 3K-8<sup>th</sup> Grades

Chapel-8:30 a.m.